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[Dr. McKinley, message #10 YOU ARE LIBERATED TO LIVE RESPONSIBLY ]  <171>  
Amen. God is so good and He is forever faithful. I was thinking as we were 
singing about the goodness of God and the faithfulness of God a…, that 
those have been the 2 themes of the last 2 weeks of messages in our 
pastor’s series, God Of Wonders and a…, each of those messages have 
encouraged my heart because in many ways they’re the…they’re the steps of 
the testimony of my own life that every step of the way God has been good 
and every step of the way God has been faithful and I’m so grateful for 
the reality of that in life and it really doesn’t matter where you walk or 
what you have to walk through a…, you can always find the goodness and the 
faithfulness of God a…, in your life and God has blessed us this a…, fall 
as we gathered together in this Connection Service. I just a…, feel as we 
gather tonight, this’ll be our last gathering until we step into 2005 and 
a…, we are just so thankful for the love and encouragement and the 
ministry that’s gone on here each time we gather together. Of course, next 
week, I believe many of you will be gathering and starting to gather with 
your family and your friends a…, preparing to celebrate the Thanksgiving 
a…, time. I know I’m personally very excited, my a…, brother and his wife 
and my niece and nephew are coming this way, along with my dad and a…, so 
we’re looking forward to a time of gathering. It will be a different time 
for us this year a…, this’ll be my first Thanksgiving without my mom, 
who’s been such a big part of the goodness and the faithfulness of God in 
our lives and so a…, I hope you’ll pray for me as I’ll be praying for you 
that God will bless your gathering, whether it’s tender in heart or just 
a…a time of just gathering and havin a lot of fun together. I hope it’s 
gonna be a wonderful time for you and a…, of course there’s gonna be a lot 
of preparation to be done. Thanksgiving always requires a lot of a…, 
effort to prepare the meal and of course a big part of that is finding and 
preparing the turkey, that big bird that’s gonna go on the table on 
Thanksgiving day and a…, I read a little parable about an overstuffed 
turkey that thought I’d like to just share with you. It says: 
 
The turkey popped out of the oven and rocketed into the air. 
It knocked some plates off the table and then it slammed into a chair. 
It ricocheted into the corner and it burst with a deafening boom. 
Then splattered all over the kitchen completely obscuring the room. 
It stuck to the walls and the windows. It totally coated the floor. 
There was turkey attached to the ceiling where there had never been turkey 
before. 
 
It blanketed all my appliances. It speared the saucers and bowls. 
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There wasn’t a way I could stop it, that turkey was just out of control. 
I scrapped and I scrapped with displeasure and thought with chagrin as I 
mopped that I would never again stuff a turkey with popcorn that hadn’t 
been popped. 
 
Heh! [congregation laughter] Well, one of the real challenges is a…, 
getting the turkey and preparing the turkey and cooking the turkey. But 
anybody who’s ever done a turkey knows that there’s no fun in stuffing the 
turkey. The fun is in serving the turkey and that really has been the 
principle that I’ve been trying to communicate to you since we started 
this series and that is that, The Life You’ve Been Born To Live Is The 
Life You’ve Been Born To Give. The Christian life is not about getting 
stuffed. The Christian life is about becoming a servant and learning how 
to use everything that’s been given to you to serve and to bless others. 
In fact I think we have a lot of Christians who have been overstuffed and 
a…, who many times a…, do burst with their blessings a…, only to smear 
everyone around them because they’re no longer really full of the Spirit, 
they’re just full of a lot of stuff and it’s so very important that in my 
life and in your life that our lives are being a blessing to others 
because our lives are being used for the purpose for which God has made 
us. And so that’s what we’ve been sharing, that’s what we’ve been talking 
about and I just wanna bring all of that a…, to a finish and to a close 
tonight as we look one more time at the book of Romans and I wanna invite 
you to open your Bible to Romans chapter 15 and I want us to look at one 
verse of Scripture tonight, one verse of Scripture helping us to reflect 
and helping us to prepare our hearts for Thanksgiving and the days to 
come. Romans chapter 15 and we begin reading in verse 1: 
 
1We then who are strong ought to bear with the scruples of the weak, and 
not to please ourselves. 2Let each of us please his neighbor for his good, 
leading to edification. 
 
Literally, leading to build them up. 
 
3For even Christ did not please Himself; but that is…but as it is written, 
“The reproaches of those who reproached You fell on Me.” 
 
All of the Christian life is not about you getting what you want, doing 
what you wanna do, it’s about becoming what God would have you to become 
and to be for the sake of others. I’m sure all of you’ve heard the little 
simple acrostic for joy, J-O-Y, it’s JESUS, OTHERS and YOU. And if you 
wanna know the maximum happiness and the maximum fulfillment in life, if 
you really wanna know joy in your life, then learn what it is to live for 
Jesus, to live for others and then to live for you and you’ll be amazed 
how full and meaningful life will become when it’s full of the Spirit and 
of spiritual priorities in your life. But the key verse tonight for us is 
Romans chapter 15 and verse 4: 
 
For whatever things were written before were written for our learning, 
that we through the patience and comfort of the Scriptures might have 
hope. 
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For whatever things were written before were written for our learning,… 
 
That is, all of those who have gone before us had experiences in life and 
those experiences were recorded, experiences of faith, experiences of 
failure, experiences of difficulty; all of those things were written and 
brought together by the power of the Sprit and the Word of God and given 
to us so that we might learn the lessons of others, so that their 
struggles might encourage us in our struggles, that their fears might help 
us when we fear, that their faith might boost our faith when we feel that 
we are facing impossible odds in our lives. You see everything that was 
written, was written for our learning. The Word of God is a record of 
God’s work in history and the reason that we have the Old Testament is 
because the Old Testament is a testimony of the goodness and the 
faithfulness of God, even in the midst of all of the badness and the 
unfaithfulness of Israel. It’s a reminder of the providence of God, even 
when we see nations rising and crisis coming on the horizons of history 
the plan and the purpose of God is still fulfilled and so whether we look 
at the masterful view of history and the ages and the rise and fall of 
civilization or whether we look at the biographies of men and women of 
faith who’ve walked with God, all of this is written to give us 
perspective and to remind us that God is working today and to encourage 
us. But it also says that through…we might have patience and that we might 
have encouragement through the Scriptures. Not only does the Word of God 
give us a picture of God’s work in days gone by, the Word of God fills our 
hearts with promises, the promise of what God will do for you, for me, as 
we seek Him, as we trust Him, as we lean upon Him and so what’s happening 
in my life and what’s happening in your life is intended to be, as though 
it were, an experience of proving God and demonstrating the reality of His 
promises today and reminding me of the pictures of yesterday that God is 
good and God is faithful and together that we can have and that we can 
share a hope and the wonderful things about this book is that this book 
imparts to every heart patience, that is perseverance, encouragement and 
hope. And tonight I want you to receive some of the patience, 
encouragement and hope of the Scriptures as men who’ve walked with God 
have taken this book and have seen it come alive in their hearts and in 
their lives and would share with you tonight that you might walk away from 
here with patience and encouragement and hope. 
 
Father, I pray that in these next few moments together that there will be 
a sense of the movement of Your Spirit in our hearts as we hear the 
testimony of the Scripture in life and Father I thank You that Your Word 
is living and powerful, it is eternal. But, thank You that it is evident 
in the hearts and the lives of those who are following after You and 
walking with You today, so Lord we believe Your Word and tonight we 
embrace Your Word in Jesus name. Amen. 
 
Dana Miller-Solo: Lord I Believe In You 
 
[applause] 
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Michael Perron-Testimony:  God has always been faithful in my life. He has 
shown Himself faithful through many things as I’ve grown and as I’ve 
matured in His Word. During the strongest point in my life I was able to 
lift over 550 pounds, which may seem like a lot until you understand that 
my problem wasn’t lifting weights, my problem was putting down a gram, a 
gram of methamphetamine. I tried treatment centers, 3 times as a matter-
of-fact, I tried small groups, those were all good and they were helpful, 
but I would always return back to my addiction. Physically I had power, I 
had power to do many things, but spiritually I was dead and I was dying. I 
had no joy and no peace. I cried out to God, I said, “Lord, I’m willing to 
give You a strength exchange, take my weakness for Your joy. Take it God. 
God I’m weak, take this burden from me, take it away God.” But 2 
Corinthians 12:9 in God’s faithful Word told me when He said to me: 
 
…”My grace is sufficient for you, for in your weakness My power is made 
perfect.”… 
 
God’s Word spoke to my issue and continues to speak to me every day. God 
is faithful. God’s Word is faithful. I have my solutions to the problems 
in life; God has better solutions. Jesus decided instead of taking away 
this burden and this thorn in my flesh that He would use it. He would 
leave it with me because by doing that His power would manifest itself in 
my life and it would be nothing but His glory and give Him praise for all 
He’s doin in and through my life. The last part of that verse 9, by the 
way, goes on to say: 
 
… Therefore I will boast all the more gladly in my weakness for when I do 
that Christ’s power rests upon me. 
 
I called for…out for a strength exchange like I said; I received it. I 
also received God’s power in turn and a comfort of knowing that God is 
true. You know, no longer can I lift 550 pounds, but by God’s Word and His 
grace and mercy I’ve put down that gram. 
 
[applause] 
 
Scott Seal–Testimony:  You know as Dana was singing that song, Lord I 
Believe In You, there’s really not a time in my life that a…, I don’t 
remember not believing in a God. But there was also a time in my life 
where I believed in myself more than I believed in My Savior to save me. 
One of the things in my life that…that I cling to today is God’s Word in 
a…in a particular verse that…that stands true in my life even today comes 
from Philippians chapter 1 in verse 6. It says: 
 
Being confident of this very thing, that He who has begun a good work in 
you will complete it until the day of Jesus Christ; 
 
You see there was a time in my life that a…, self was more important 
than…than my Savior, but this verse has given me comfort, its given me 
comfort in many ways. It’s given me a confidence that’s far greater than 
any hope in the world. But, it is knowing and believing by faith that He 
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begun a good work, that when God began a work in me, that He will perfect 
it, that He will complete it. You see a…a great quote that I’ve used 
several time, even in my ordination, 6 years ago I used this quote from 
Martin Luther and the great Reformation when he said: 
 
“God makes for nothing. Until God makes man nothing He can make nothing 
for man.” 
 
You see God had to empty me of myself and my selfish ways and living for 
self, that he could do a work in me. That work was there, it was always 
there, I knew that, but knowing that He would perfect it took me emptying 
of myself. Galatians 2:20 says: 
 
“I have been crucified with Christ; it is no longer I who live, but Christ 
who lives in me; and the life which I now live in the flesh I live by 
faith in the Son of God, who loved me and gave Himself for me.” 
 
You see there’s no failure in life? There’s no failure, there’s no partial 
ful…fulfillment and knowing the perfection of Jesus Christ as He lives in 
you, as He lives in you and He lives through you and you know you’re in 
the center of God’s will there’s nothing more perfect than that. I know 
and I believe with all my heart when God calls you He calls you 
completely, [pause] He calls all of you, not part of you, [pause] He calls 
all of you. That’s a part of my life I had to get to, that God didn’t want 
some, He wanted to perfect all of you, every single aspect of my life. You 
see we each have a spiritual gift and we need to share that gift, share 
that gift for the glory of God’s kingdom. When I surrendered to the 
ministry I knew nothing of what I would do, the only thing that I could 
really muster up saying on my ordination night when pastor asked me, you 
know, what do you see your life doing, I just wanna see people come to 
know Jesus. That’s the greatest joy in my life, is to see that and be part 
of that and share in that, to share in the comfort of that. John Macarthur 
said: 
 
“The God who a…, begins, is also the God who completes.” 
 
He wants to complete each and every one of us in His perfect will and one 
of the things that I bring out of my entire testimony of surrender, not 
only my life to Christ, but my surrender to ministry, is that we serve a 
God of second chances. Just as Jonah sat in a boat and he was looking and 
he was praying that fish spit him up to do God’s will, spit him up to go 
preach the gospel and to be part of seeing people come to know Jesus. That 
is a true testimony of all of our lives that God, our God, is a God of 
second chances. 
 
[applause] 
 
Jarrett Stephens–Testimony:  It was July of 1997 and I had just finished 
my freshman year at Ouachita Baptist University and I was interning in my 
home church in Bossier City, Louisiana and I can remember God was doing a 
lot of things in my life that summer, He was teaching me a lot about 
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myself, teaching me a lot about ministry and what I thought about ministry 
and it was during that summer that God began to lay on my heart this need 
a…, to confess a secret that I had carried around for about 11 years and 
it was something that I had never mentioned to anyone before and as a 
little boy a…, I grew up in a very athletic family a…, sports was a huge 
priority in my life and between the ages of 8 and 12 the fun of football 
and playing football was replaced by fear, it was replaced by shame, 
embarrassment and guilt. It was during those 4 years that I was being 
sexually abused by my little league coach. I didn’t know what to do and so 
I ran from the problem, through junior high, high school and college a…, I 
simply ran, just wanted to pretend that it never happened, blocked it out 
the best way that I could, but I can tell you that every day that passed 
it never failed to cross my mind. One day during that summer in July I 
was…I remember it like it was yesterday I was standing in the living room 
of my home and I was ironing a shirt and God had been dealing with me for 
a few weeks up to this point and it was just that day that He led me that 
this was the day that I had made a…I’m going to make a deliberate decision 
to confess this secret and this burden that I’ve carried around for so 
long and so I called my mentor who was just my student minister at the 
time and met him at his office. It was in his office that I confessed a…, 
this a…, burden that I’d been carrying around and we cried and he 
counseled me and the only thing that I knew to do after our meeting was to 
go to the little prayer room in our church and there’s a Scripture in the 
Bible that says when you don’t know what to pray the Sprit of God 
intercedes for you and that was exactly what was going on in my heart and 
life and I can remember hitting my knees in that prayer room and just 
laying face down to the floor and a verse that God had brought up 2 or 3 
days before came into my heart and came into my mind and it was Matthew 
chapter 11, verse 28 where Jesus is speaking and He says you: 
 
“Come to Me, all you who are weary and heaven laden, and I will give you 
rest.” 
 
And that was all I could thing, was God all I want is rest and so for the 
next few weeks as God began to work in my heart and life and began to heal 
my family as justice was served…served in life a…, was beginning to get 
back to normal, the one thing that had hung over my head for so long, the 
one weight on my shoulders that I couldn’t seem to shake for the very 
first time I experienced a freedom and a weight being lifted that I had 
never known before and I just wanna encourage you tonight at the church if 
you’re running and it doesn’t matter what the situation or the 
circumstance is, you just find yourself tired tonight, I want to remind 
you that God’s Word stands true and His promise stands true that if you 
come to Him He will give you rest. 
 
[applause] 
 
Bill Borenstein–Testimony:  2 Corinthians 5:17 says that: 
 
…if anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation; old things have passed 
away; behold, all things have become new. 
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That word anyone in that Scripture brings me a lot of comfort and a lot of 
peace. It’s good news for Bill Borenstein. There is tremendous hope and 
comfort in that Scripture. Seven years ago at the age of 40, right here in 
Prestonwood Baptist Church, actually at the old location a…, I heard a 
message of hope and salvation and January 11th, 1998 I accepted Christ as 
my Lord and Savior and my life has never been the same. I grew up Jewish. 
I grew up in a family where our god was business. My father owned 
businesses and it was expected for me to do that, it was kind of tradition 
and a…, that’s what I lived for and I married Pam. She lived for the same 
thing. But there was an emptiness; there was a hole in our hearts. A…, I 
like to sometimes consider myself to be a Jew who was wandering in the 
desert for 40 years, [slight congregation laughter] sometimes I think I 
was a Jew sinning in the desert for 40 years. [more laughter] But, I’m not 
proud of who I was or the life that I lived. I lived a life that was 
focused on 3 things, me, myself and I. It hurt my marriage. It hurt my 
family and it hurt my relationships. But this verse gives me comfort that 
in Christ I’m a new creation. It comforts me to know that I’m born again. 
I know that in Christ the old life that I lived, my old life, my old way, 
the old things have passed away. I know that at the point of my salvation 
all my sins have been forgiven, completely washed away. I know that as a 
new creation, that to spite all my past failures, that I’m loved and I’m 
accepted by our Lord Jesus Christ. I’ve been redeemed and that’s good 
news. No matter how difficult or painful my past I’ve been thoroughly 
provided for by what Jesus Christ did for me on the cross. I don’t need 
years of therapy to live victoriously. I don’t have to continue to 
struggle with my sin nature. I’m a new creation today, every day and 
there’s comfort and hope in that Scripture: 
 
I’ve been crucified with Christ. It is no longer I who live, but Christ 
who lives in me. 
 
And as a believer of Jesus Christ I have the power to live victoriously 
today as a believer in Jesus Christ I have the power to be an overcomer 
today. I have the Holy Spirit who lives in me. I have the…the power of 
prayer and of God’s Word. I’m a new creation. There’s no greater hope and 
no greater comfort than to know that I have been declared not guilty by 
the highest court in the universe. God’s grace and forgiveness have made 
me free of my past and His power has given me the ability to…to choose to 
live in victory…  <turn tape>   …but you know what gives me even greater 
comfort? Is knowing that you have that same ability. Look at the Scripture 
this way. Therefore if you are in Christ, you are a new creation. Old 
things have passed away, you’re old sin natures passed away, behold you 
have become new. Praise God for that! Thank you. 
 
[applause] 
 
DAVID:   
 
For whatever things were written before were written for our learning, 
that we through the patience and comfort of the Scriptures might have 
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hope. 
 
And tonight what we’ve heard is how the Scripture has brought patience, 
comfort and hope and 4 brothers from 4 totally different life pathways 
have all shared something of the journey and how the Scripture has given 
them hope. 
 
You know it’s been a…, 7 days since we last saw sunshine in this area? I 
remember very well the beauty of the sunset last Wednesday evening and on 
Thursday it was gray and cloudy and day after day we’ve seen overcast 
skies threatening clouds and today an abundance of rain. But you know, 
late in the afternoon today the sun split the western sky and the clouds 
that have been so over laden were pushed up and there for a few final 
moments in this day the light of the sun was splashing all around. I 
looked out the window in my office about 2 hours ago and I saw some of our 
students out on the lawn tossing a football and realized that the rain was 
done and there was a break, there was a new beginning and that’s what hope 
is. Hope is when you live your life under the darkness of an overcast 
experience. It can be that of being successful in business, but being lost 
and empty. It can be that of having somebody do something or perpetrate 
something in your life that brings great injury to your heart and bondage 
to your spirit. It can be living a good life, believing the right things 
but realizing that you’re full of yourself and not full of Christ. It can 
be being successful and being admired and having a lot of strength from a 
worldly perspective but knowing that inside there’s great weakness without 
Christ. And whatever the life journey or experience might be the wonder of 
it all is that through the power of the Word of God and the testimony of 
Jesus Christ we are given hope and I want every person in this room 
tonight to know and to embrace and to experience that hope. For some of 
you tonight there’s the need to know Christ in the way that Bill was 
talking about, to become a new creature, a new creation in Christ and in 
order to do that you have to make a life connection with God through our 
Savior Jesus Christ. 
 
 
 
 


